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REYKJAVIK, Iceland -- Secretary of State Condoleezza Rice on Friday rejected allegations that terror detainees held at Guantanamo Bay are being abused.

Rice denied any claim of human rights abuses at Guantanmo, although she reiterated the Bush administration's desire to close the detention facility as soon as possible. Her comments came a day after Iceland's parliament adopted a resolution condemning abuses at Guantanamo and calling for its immediate closure.

"I strongly object to the notion that there are human rights violations at Guantanamo as is suggested by the resolution," she said, advising Icelandic lawmakers to read a report on conditions there by the Organization for Security in Europe.

That report, Rice said, found no evidence of systematic violations at Guantanamo.

But, she said, it remains the administration's desire to shut it down once countries can be found to take the prisoners who are now there.

"Guantanamo is a place that the president himself has said that we would like to close. There is, of course, the problem of what to do with the people that are there," Rice said. "The United States has been trying to return people to their places of origin and in many cases we have been able to that.

"In some circumstances, unfortunately, we have done that only to meet these people again on the battlefield," she said, referring to a recent case where a released detainee committed a suicide bombing in Iraq. "They should not be released on unsuspecting populations."

Rice spoke at a news conference with Iceland's Foreign Minister Ingibjorg Gisladottir, who presented the secretary with the resolution that was approved by the country's parliament on Thursday.

Rice said she would provide the minister with a copy of the OSCE report on Guantanamo.
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